Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter  Number 1

Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 



This is the first newsletter for you all so that you are kept in touch with the activities and happenings of Biodiversity in the Waikato Region.  It is important for us to keep the momentum of projects moving and keep connected with each other on these projects.

Appointment of the Waikato Biodiversity Forum Co-ordinator 

The following is an excerpt from the media release.

The newly established Waikato Biodiversity Forum has appointed its first co-ordinator to encourage projects and partnerships, which will improve the variety of natural life in the Region.

Moira Cursey, a former Curriculum Development Writer at Waikato Institute of Technology has taken on the part-time position, based at the Hamilton Environment Centre. Her job will be to co-ordinate and encourage biodiversity-related projects, activities and partnerships in the Waikato, as well as supporting the work of the newly established Forum.

Moira Cursey has a Bachelor of Social Science and Diploma in Herbal Medicine, and has had more than 10 years’ experience in a diverse range of voluntary and paid community work, consultation and organising events and forums and co-ordinating projects.

Waikato Biodiversity Advisory Service

We have been able to recruit two operators to set up and run the Biodiversity Advisory Service.  Both successful contractors have expressed enthusiasm in what we are trying to achieve with the single gateway to biodiversity advice and information and are looking forward to the challenge.  Both see it as a big opportunity to do something really special for our Region. They are Jan Hoverd as Co-ordinator/Operator and David Rodda as Operator.  The Co-ordinator/Operator will be based at the Hamilton Environment Centre and be available to give advice from 12.30-4.30pm Monday to Friday. The Operator will be available 4.30-8.30pm to answer telephone calls.  It is hoped the Launch of the Service will take place on 28 April. 

[image: image1.wmf]A big thank you to all of you who have indicated

in the past, a willingness to be involved in this 

Service. We would like to follow up on this and will be in contact in the near future.  You will probably be asked for the following information:

· Contact person for your organisation

· The level of technical support you can provide 

· A list of the people who would provide the technical support 

· Written information you can provide, such as, pamphlets or factsheets. 

A lot of the information needed is already compiled.  The new Advisory Co-ordinator will be in touch with you from the beginning of May to start bringing this information together.

Biodiversity Office in the Hamilton Environment Centre, PO Box 19104, Hamilton.

Office space is being set up in the new Hamilton Environment Centre for the Forum Co-ordinator and the Biodiversity Advisory Service to operate from.  At present the Forum Co-ordinators email is m.cursey@actrix.co.nz.  Soon I will let you know my office email.

I can be contacted at the Environment Centre on  07 839 2460

Biodiversity Funding Round
[image: image2.wmf]The government has released information 

on the next funding round for biodiversity 

projects.  There are 2 types of funds 

available: advisory and condition.

Information, including the funding 

application, forms and guides to applying 

can be found on

http:/www.biodiversity.govt.nz/land/nzbs/land/condition.html

The timeframe for submission of the application is 2 May 2003.
If any of you are preparing funding applications could you please let me know by email m.cursey@actrix.co.nz or phone 07 839 2460.
The Focus group would like to send in a covering statement detailing how the projects you are submitting for funding tie into one another and have the support of the Forum.  This approach may strengthen the applications from the Waikato region.

Forum member’s email, address and phone numbers

I am updating your contact list.  I would prefer to email the newsletter to you but do not have your emails.  Please contact me on the above email to let me know your email, postal address and phone number. It would be more cost effective if I could email most of you the newsletter and communicate with you this way.

I am really looking forward to meeting with you.  It is an exciting and challenging opportunity for me to work with you to make a difference to biodiversity in our Region.

Moira Cursey
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